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BARROW GURNEY PARISH COUNCIL
Barrow Gurney Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting

held on Wednesday the 5th March 2025 at 7pm in the Village Hall.

Present: Eric Gates, Nick Tyrrell, Sandra Gibson, Andrew Sheridan, Phil Carnell.

In attendance: District Councilor Annemieke Waite and Clerk (Olga Shepherd).

1.3.25 Apologies 
Andy Robbins
2.3.25 Declaration of Interests

No interests were declared.
3.3.25 Minutes 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on the 9th January 2025 were APPROVED and sign by the Chairman.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
No issues were raised.
4.3.25 Parish Councilor Vacancy
One vacancy became available as a result of John Gibson stepping down. Residents are notified of the vacancy. 
Creation of the village Facebook page was discussed. Sandra agreed to create a page and be one of the several administrators responsible for the content. 
5.3.25 To review the outstanding Actions from the last meeting.
a. The outstanding actions from the last meeting were reviewed and the Action List updated.
b. The Parish Council noted the donation of £400 received from BG Flower Show Committee for bulb planting in the village. A thank you note will be sent to the Flower Show Committee.
c. The Parish Council has also noted that the renovation of the noticeboard has been carried out by Bill Saunders. A Thank you note will be sent to Bill Sanders.
6.3.25 Planning applications:

a.To consider the following planning applications:
	Planning Application number and address
	Description of proposal
	Parish Council Comment 
NSC Decision

	25/P/0107/TCA
Apple Tree Cottage
	H1- Leland Cypress and Ash mixed hedge, cut all hedge to a height to 4 m
	No objection

	25/P/0011/FUH
19 The Cottages, Hospital Road.
	Proposed installation of an Air Source Heat Pump to be installed to the front (North) elevation of the property.

	No objection


7.3.25 Former Barrow Hospital Site

- It was NOTED that a defibrillator, purchased with the Stancombe Quarry Grant has been installed at Barrow Hospital Site.
- Barrow Hospital community integration was discussed and ways to encourage residents to be involved in the community life. All agreed that a Facebook page is a good start. 
8.3.25 Bristol Airport
- Recent communication from Bristol Airport and the latest meeting withSadik al-Hassan, the MP for North Somerset was discussed. The issues such as increased traffic, rapid transit links to the airport and night time flights were discussed. 
9.3.25 Village Green 
-      The Village Green Committee will be meeting with the Water Engineer from the River Trust and Bristol Water to explore the possibility of building a weir/reintroduction of water to the stream bed on North side of village green.
10.3.25 Village Hall
- It was AGREED to pay £80.00 to the resident towards the cost of the electricity supply to the streetlight outside the former Post Office. .
- There is still outstanding issue of 16 fallen slabs by the Village Hall. NSC has been contacted, and the parish council was told that this job has been marked for a routine repair. No deadline has been given. 
11.3.25 Highways, Pavements, Verges and Footpaths
a.  It was NOTED that the parish council is unable to take on the maintenance work from NSC due to the public liability and specialist requirements.
b. Some issues affecting Barrow Gurney as a result of A38 proposed improvements were discussed. 
c. Potholes in Barrow Court have been discussed. These will need to be reported to NSC.
12.3.25 NSC Local Plan – additional housing development consultation

To receive an update on the following: 
· Ward Cllr Annemieke has updated the parish council on the required delivery of minimum 8,620 dwellings over the 15 year plan period 2025-2040 and the options proposed by  NSC.
NSC consultation open between 7 February and 21 March 2025. NSC drop in events held for questions.
13.3.25 Stancombe Quarry Fund
- The Parish council AGREED to make an application for fourth defibrillator. 
14.3.25 Assets of Community Value – Prince’s Motto.
- It was NOTED that £3,971.32 held by the parish council has been transferred to the dedicated Steering Committee’s account in full. 
15.3.25 Local Nature Plan 
- the installation of planters for seasonal flowers around the parish was discussed as part of the Local Nature Plan. 
16.3. 25 Finance and Administration 

a) The bank reconciliation and allocated funds at end of February 2025 were reviewed and APPROVED>
b) It was NOTED that a contribution of £597 towards the cleaning of Hobbs Lane in the spring of 2024 was received from NSC.
c) It was AGREED to appoint ALCA organized network of auditors for the Internal Auditor for the PC accounts 2024-25. 
d) The following schedule of payments was reviewed and APPROVED:
	
	Net
	VAT
	Total amount

	GRANT to the Princess Motto’s fund
(S137), Agreed min. 12.9.24
	
	
	£2,000

	Payment to NSC -contribution agreed for the replacement of stiles (BGPC Earmarked fund)
	
	
	£1,500

	 Microsoft office subscription
8 Feb 2025 to 8 Feb 2026
	£66.66
	£13.33
	£79.99

	Parish Orderly invoice for the works in June, July 2024
	
	
	£48.00

	Spanglefish invoice for subs Feb 2024 to Feb 25
	£90.00
	£18.00
	£108.00

	Little Apple invoice 6193
	£80.00
	£16.00
	£96.00

	Bank service charge 31th December – paid quarterly
	
	
	£18.00

	 Clerk’s mileage (Village Green Committee Meeting in November and March meeting)

	
	
	£31.98

	Staff pay
	
	
	Available to the Council

	Home office expense
	
	
	£24.00/mnth


17.3.25 Open forum for Information only

- It was NOTED that Town and Parish Forum meeting will take place on 30th April 2025 at the Castlewood offices in Clevedon. Two representatives from the parish council are invited.

18.3.25 Proposed dates of future meetings: 
Wednesday 7th May 2025, 6pm - Annual Meeting of Electors.
Wednesday 7th May 2025, 7pm - Annual Parish Council Meeting (election of Chairman)
Wednesday 2 July 2025; Wednesday 3 September 2025; Wednesday 5 November 2025; Wednesday 7 January 2026; Wednesday 4 March 2026 
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